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Season’s greetings Lions, Lioness and Leos! 

Well, the month of December is the half way point of the 2018-2019        

Lionistic year. We had a great first half of this year; finishing up two cabinet 

meetings as well as the second round of region meetings. The second round 

of region meetings was totally different than what had been done in the 

past.  . The whole point of this change was to shorten the time spent at 

these meetings. I am aware of the value of time and this was the reason. 

There is some tweaking to be done, but overall the mission was                 

accomplished as we decreased the meeting time by as much as 15 to 30 

minutes.  The point of these meetings is for clubs to reach out to each  

each other and to gain new ideas for events and membership. Please try to attend the last round of 

meetings in January and February. 

I do have to give applause to those clubs who are retaining their membership. We are coming into the     

season of the giving spirit. This should be the time when you prove to your community what Lions do best: 

“WE SERVE”. Hopefully you can use this to your advantage and pull in a new member. 

The convention committee made a visit to the Double Tree Hotel in Bay City where we will hold our 2019 

convention. What a nice place!! More to come in the next few months. Remember to save the dates: April 

12-14, 2019. 

Congratulations to the Royal Oak Club for celebrating 90 years of service in their community and in our Dis-

trict. Lion Charlotte and I had a great time at their celebration. 



I am sorry to say that there is nothing we can do about the deaths we’ve had in our district. It seems we 

have had an overwhelming number of deaths recently. Realistically, that’s what happens with aging clubs. 

But you can do something about it before it’s too late. 

Coming into December, first lady Charlotte and I will be doing our club visits and attending numerous 

Christmas parties. The only complaint I have is that my sport coat is getting tighter by the month! 

We just got back from the Council of Governors meeting this past weekend; we truly enjoy these weekends 

with so many wonderful Lion leaders. The 1VDGs elected Jeff Hunt from D1 as the Council Chairman for 

next year. Congratulations to Jeff!! 

Have a blessed, safe and happy holiday season!!  

Governor Lion Jack and First Lady Lion Charlotte 





2VDG Leo Schaefer 

Well here we are past the Thanksgiving Day celebration and I hope that every-

one had a happy time!  So many things are going on in the district right now. 

A group of us went to the New Haven  Bingo on the 17th and a good time was 

had by all.  

I recently joined the Armada Lions to help them to cut down a nearly 37-foot-

tall Christmas tree for their Holly Days celebration, held on December 1st.   

Santa came to town and a big parade was held that evening.  It was a sight to 

see all of the trucks and floats covered with beautiful Christmas lights!  

I attended the Council of Governors meeting this past week-end in Flint. The Leader Dog   Kickoff Dinner is 

this Thursday, December 6. With so many Christmas parties going on this month you can take your pick 

which one to go to. As a reminder, there will be NO District Christmas Party this year. 

I have been going to a lot of Club meetings this past month. It is nice to see so many making donations                                              

to D.A.D. (defense Against Diabetes) and to the Bear Lake Camp; two worthy projects in our District.                                                                                            

May all of you have a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

 

2 VDG 

Leo and Sharon 

Please Remember... 
We will again collect all used eyeglasses 

at upcoming  Cabinet and Region 

meetings.  Please bring your glasses in a 

sealed box and without cases.  We also 

welcome any used hearing aids that you 

might have. 

Lions Leo and Lion Dave 



Notes from Lioness Liaison Angie Boomer... 
 November was a busy month.  Conference was the first weekend in November.  It was such an 

informative and fun time!  I personally had not been in many years and had forgotten how much there is 
to learn, not only from the seminars, but also from seeing the tables of other clubs in attendance and 
the huge variety of items on display for raffles and fundraising.  Thank you to all from our District who 
were able to attend.   
 
We had another round of Region meetings and I thank all of you who sent members from your clubs 
and/or representatives to read your club reports.  It’s a great way to get the word out about what your 
club has coming up.   
 
I would like to extend a special thank you to the Sterling Heights Lioness club.  I visited their club this 
month and was pleasantly shocked to see not only how large their club is, but also that over 90% of their 
members were in attendance at the meeting!  That is very impressive.  At that meeting I had the 
pleasure of participating in their candlelight ceremony for inducting a new member; such a nice 
experience and what a way to make a new member feel welcome!   
 
I have collected numerous items for Penrickton including many from their wish lists as well as gift cards 
and cash donations.  I would like to thank each and every one of you for participating.  I will be 
delivering everything to Penrickton in the weeks to come and will include photos with my next article.   
 
I would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  I wish to you all love, health, 
and happiness this holiday season.   
 
  
Angie Boomer, Lioness Liaison 
aboomer97@gmail.com 
(248) 978-2521  





Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Armada Lions Club welcomes Andrew Blake, sponsored by Paul Blake. 

The Armada Lions Club welcomes David Gakstatter, sponsored by Gary Pompilius. 

The Armada Lions Club welcomes Donald Jenkins, sponsored by Burton Juengel. 

The Fraser Lions Club welcomes Giannine Thomson, sponsored by Dana Freers. 

The Rochester Hills Lions Club welcomes Pamela Barton, sponsored by David Meyers. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes David Ferguson, sponsored by Ronald Papa. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Maria Brenda Sanagustin, sponsored by Jan Zikakis. 











The Detroit River Cruise Event is 

Back!! 

May 11, 2019 

This event, a District 11-A2 favorite, has returned after a 20 year        

absence.  Enjoy an evening cruising the Detroit River on board the     

Diamond Belle.  There will be dinner, drinks, dancing and 50/50 raffles! 

Tickets are $50 per person 

Seating is limited to 90 people, so get your tickets now!!  

Simply fill out the order form below, enclose a check and drop 

it in the mail.  You can contact Bill or Maryalyce Lupher at           

walupher@outlook.com to get more information about the 

cruise.     Tickets will be available at District meetings and 

events.   

See additional details at www.diamondjack.com 












